Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Smoker’s Place, Breezy Point, MN

July 13, 2013, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Charlie Cassell

Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Lee Plante
X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn
Treasurer
Danita McDowell

Cousin Steve
X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Keith Knee




Brian Hannig

Total number of members attending:  23,  Guests:  4
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:37 pm
Welcome of new members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President thanked Smoker for hosting our meeting. Commented on the importance of the rally and being involved in all aspects of it and the financial concerns of A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota.
Vice President thanked Smoker & Blythe for hosting the meeting and the overnight camping.
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Motion to accept minutes as presented –Fred  made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Kenny seconded. Motion passed.

• Treasurer’s report: 
	                                     Lake Chapter Treasurer's Report - June 2013

	
	For the Third Month Ending June 30, 2013
	

	
	Presented at July 13, 2013 meeting at Smokers in Breezy Point
	

	
	
	

	Started June with
	
	$2,015.71

	
	
	

	Income:
	
	

	
	Memberships :: May
	78.00

	
	Memberships :: June
	131.00

	
	Member donation
	12.00

	
	Anonymous donation (to be used for 2014 Website annual hosting fee)
	40.00

	
	Presale tickets for the June 2 Spring Run
	240.00

	
	Day of the run ticket sales
	182.00

	
	Total:
	$683.00

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Postage 1st Class RN mailed to Chapter Rep
	2.00

	
	Memorial Day Run Chapter Social
	105.15

	
	1/2 pg ad in the RN :: Spring Run
	45.50

	
	Printing of Spring Run tickets
	20.09

	
	Spring Run Door Prizes (Lake Chapter & MRF single memberships)
	50.00

	
	5% Spring Run ticket sales :: transfer to MRF Fund
	29.60

	
	5% Spring Run ticket sales :: sent to Motorcycle PAC of MN
	29.60

	
	50% split with the state
	208.60

	
	Total:
	$490.54

	
	
	

	June Ending Balance
	
	$2,208.17

	
	
	

	Earmarks:
	
	

	
	2012 Member of the Year Membership :: Smoker
	$20.00

	
	1/4 pg in the RN :: MN Day
	$35.00

	
	Jeff H Lake Chapter Membership
	$20.00

	
	2013 Member of the Year Membership :: TBD
	$50.00

	
	Website annual hosting fee (Aug 2013)
	$39.95

	
	Website annual hosting fee (Aug 2014)
	$39.95

	
	Corn Fee :: 2013 State Rally
	$50.00

	
	Chapter reminder postcards (3mailing a year)
	$221.50

	
	Grounded Hogs
	$750.00

	
	Products
	$350.00

	
	Annual Blanket fundraiser insurance
	$125.00

	
	
	$1,701.40

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	$40.05

	M.R.F. Donation  Fund:
	$156.35

	Chapter Gambling Fund
	$5.87

	Food Shelf Fund
	
	$0.00

	Toys for Tots Fund
	
	$4.10

	Buddy Bear Fund
	 
	$17.00

	
	
	

	Grand Total:
	
	$2,431.54

	
	
	

	
	Spendable:
	$506.77


Spring Run Recap
Total Tickets sold: 108 (82 advanced tickets & 26 day of the run)

Riders that signed in: 78

Bikes that finished: 54

New Members: 2 couples and 1 single

Profit: $417.21 /2 = $208.60

• Chapter Rep Report:  Still actively seek sponsorships up to the rally. Reminder of Minnesota Day at Wy’s Casino in Central City. The B.O.D. is next weekend. Bring any concerns that need to be presented at the B.O.D. to Mike.
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Kenny made a motion to accept the reports, Cousin Steve seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Charlie C): 

Tri-County did not get to us about combining the fall run with us. 
• Products (Holly R):  The 25th Anniversary t-shirt design will be done by the end of the month.
• State Rally (Jim K):  Lake Chapter has got $3000.00 in rally sponsorships. The goal set forth to each chapter was $1000.00. The chapter has done an excellent job. The chapter is signed up for front gate and security shifts for the rally. If you have time, please volunteer to work the gambling table to sell raffle tickets for the bike.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  No report available.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  Mitch was not present, but Kosse said there was a good turnout for Camp Friendship. There was a lower number of campers this year.
• Website (Charm B):  No report available.
• Social Media (Danita M):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Open):  This position is still open. No report available.
Kenny made a motion to accept the committee reports. Dawn seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• MRF Report: (Dawn R): Dawn talked about bill number HR1861 referring to motorcycle only check points. Contact your representatives about supporting this bill, or thank them if they do support the bill.
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B):  No report available. 

• Legislative Report (Todd R):  Motorcycle fatalities are up in Minnesota this year compared to last year. Motorcycle riders are up and with the increase in gas prices there are more riders on the road.
Fred  made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented.  Lee seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Thank you to Dave & Becky for planning the memorial run and having us at their house after the run.
Before the next meeting we will do a Buddy Bear drop at the Victoria Fire Department. Meet at Vic’s in Victoria to leave about 2:00 pm

The Ernie Leidiger fundraiser was attended by 5 Lake Chapter members.
Fred made a motion to spend up to $50.00 on the corn feed at the rally. Bill J. seconded the motion. Motion passed. Any donations we receive during the corn feed will go to Toys For Tots.
NEW BUSINESS:
The Minnesota Coalition of Clubs and The Confederation of Clubs Ride for Kids is July 20th. Meet at Whiskey Junction at 10:00 am. If anyone is available to go it would be a great way for A.B.A.T.E. members to mix with the clubs.
Popeye will donate wood for the rally. Help will be needed to load and unload the wood at the rally grounds. We are planning on the morning of August 18th. Todd will confirm with Popeye.

Dave Clifton and Kosse will bring tents for the rally. We will try to get the tents set up on Thursday night.

Lake Chapters 25th Anniversary is October 1st. Plans are for an open house in Hopkins at the Tavern on October 6th. We could have a potluck. Lee will contact the Tavern to see if this would work for them. Dawn made a motion to have the open house on Sunday, 10/6 in Hopkins with a party at Kenny’s at a different time. Dave seconded. Motion was passed.  All members look for pictures or any memorabilia that you would like to bring to the open house.
Becky made a motion to reserve a room at the Holiday Inn for the Lake hospitality room during A.B.A.T.E. University. Holly seconded. Motion passed. Patty will contact Marilyn to get the room reserved.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

July 20th – It’s All About The Kids Ride, Whiskey Junction, Minneapolis, registration 10:00 am, ride leaves at 12:00 pm

July 20th – A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota Board of Directors Meeting, Buffalo House Campground, Duluth

August 6th – Minnesota Day at Wy’s Casino in Central City, SD

August 17th – Chapter meeting at the Jensen’s in Elko, 3:00 pm.  Group ride leaving Vic’s in Victoria at 2:00 pm

August 17th – Special Events Committee meeting at Vic’s in Victoria at 1:15 pm

August 23rd – 25th – A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota State Rally, Litchfield

September 7th – Lake Chapter meeting 3:00 pm, Monies, Maple Plain

October 5th – Ditch pick up, meet at Qwik Trip in St. Boni at 1:00 pm

October 5th – Lake Chapter meeting, group ride will leave Tommy Sue’s at 2:30 pm for a ride to the meeting at Finn’s in Mayer, meeting at 3:00 pm
Kenny  made a motion to adjourn. Holly seconded.
Meeting adjourned at 4:40 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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